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Fight continues to save Worcestershire’s rarest 
butterfly 

 
West Midlands Butterfly Conservation are appealing for volunteers to join them in efforts to 
save Worcestershire’s rarest butterfly.  The Grayling butterfly only occurs within the county 
on the Malvern Hills but has declined significantly over the past 10 years.  Now volunteers 
are planning two conservation tasks on 16th and 30th January to carry out scrub clearance 
around North Hill where the remaining populations are found.  Volunteers will be meeting 
both days in North Hill Quarry car park and tools and work gloves will be provided 
 
Mel Mason from West Midlands Butterfly Conservation who is organising the work, said “The 
Grayling butterfly has been recorded along the eastern slopes of the Malvern Hills since at 
least 1853 and once occurred along the full length of the hills.  Its range has declined 
dramatically in recent years and it is struggling to survive.  The butterfly needs bare rocks 
open to the sun around which they fly during a few short weeks in July and lay their eggs on 
short tufts of fine grasses.  Unfortunately, many of these favoured areas are becoming 
smothered by encroaching gorse, broom and bramble which is bad news for the butterfly.  
We are hoping that the planned work will make a real difference but we need lots of help to 
achieve our goal”. 
 
Butterfly Conservation is working together with the Malvern Hills Conservators so that the 
future of the butterfly can be secured.  Work over the past two years has already removed 
considerable scrub from around some of the rocky outcrops on North Hill with encouraging 
results.  Anyone interested in helping with this crucial work should contact Mel Mason by 
email at malverngrayling@btinternet.com. 
 
ENDS 

 
NOTES TO EDITORS: 
 
A photograph showing a Grayling butterfly is attached.  For further photos or other 
information please contact Mel Mason. 
 

 
Butterfly Conservation is the largest insect conservation charity in Europe with over 30,000 
members in the UK. Its aim is the conservation of butterflies, moths and their habitats. It runs 
conservation programmes on over 60 threatened species of butterfly and moth and manages 
over 30 nature reserves. Further information www.butterfly-conservation.org  Much work is 
delivered through the charity’s regional branches and the West Midlands branch holds an 
annual programme of events aimed at raising awareness of the region’s butterflies and 
moths and undertakes vital conservation work (www.westmidlands-butterflies.org.uk)  

 
MEDIA CONTACTS:   
 
Mel Mason (West Midlands Butterfly Conservation) on 01684 565700 
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